
STATEMENT 

I Johannes Nicolaas Vermaak Meyer, adult male, with ID: 560704 5009 088 with 
cell no: 074 776 1691, residing at Ruth ~irst Road 56 Stilfontein, state under 
oath in English, 

I am as per above particulars 
I submit this statement, per request 
I am sober and of sound mind 

On Tuesday 7 September 2021, I was telephonically contacted, by a Captain 
Mbhele, who stated that he was a member of the Hawks, from Durban. 

During the conversation, there was referred to an incident, which occurred on 
the 4th of August 1977, at Brighton Beach SAPS, when I was a member of the 
SAPS. 

This incident refers to, where a suspect was detained by the then security unit 
of the SAPS and this suspect had, while in detention, committed suicide, inside 
the cell, in which he was detained. 

On this particular date, 4th of August 1977, I was in duty, in the CSC, when 
this suspect was brought in, before midnight. 

I was not on duty alone, although I cannot recall the names of the colleagues 
who was on duty with me. 

This suspect was detained as a "political prisoner". 

I can recall that this suspect was dressed in a safari suite and shoes. As per 
the normal process his trouser belt and shoe laces was removed from his person 
and booked into the Prisoners Property register. 

I do not recall that he had any other property on his person, although he might 
have been wearing spectacles. 

This suspect had a tin of Coca Cola cooldrink with him when he was brought into 
the police station. 

When requested to finish dinking this cooldrink, we, who were present in the 
CSC, were told that he could take it with him to the cell. 

This suspect was then further physically searched and found to have no other 
property on his person. 

This suspect, as far as I can recall had no physical injuries, or signs of 
assault, which were visible. 

The suspect was then taken to the holding cells, by myself (If I can recall), 
assisted by a colleague and in the presence of the security members. 

He was shown his cell, placed in it, and the normal procedure of locking the 
doors, were followed. 



The members of the security unit then left the police station. My colleague and 
I then returned to the CSC. 

As per the normal routine the cells were inspected every hour. 

During this hourly inspection, the first after the suspect was detained, a 
colleague and I visited the cells. 

There was no inspection done during the suspect being placed in the cell and the 
next official inspection. 

Upon opening the door of the cell in which the suspect was detained, it was 
noticed that there was something abnormal about the scene. 

My colleague and I noticed that this suspect was laying on his back, on the 
floor, with something attached to his neck and tied around the bars of the 
safety gate, on the inside of the cell. 

Upon opening this safety gate and proceeding to the inside of the cell, it was 
found, that this suspect had removed his trouser, tied it around the bars of the 
safety gate and tied the leg part of it around his neck and twisted himself 
around, until he suffocated. 

As per procedure, all the necessary officers, as well as the security unit 
members where called telephonically, whom all arrived at the scene. 

After a while, the body of this suspect was then removed, from the cells by the 
pathology department. 

I do recall, that there was an inquest into this incident and the final decision 
by the court, was that this suspects death, was due to suicide. 

Since then, I have heard nothing about this incident, until I was contacted by 
Captain Mbhele. 

Furthermore, I which to state, that this statement is of what I can recall, 
about this incident, as this occurred 44 years ago and I can not recall 
everything with absolute clarity. 

This all I can state 

MR JNV MEYER 
OLD FORCE NUMBER: W66184P. 
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